
Roderick Rand - Comments 

I am writing to express my feelings and concerns regarding driverless vehicle testing. The public 
should be made aware of this test. It is both morally wrong in regards to public safety. It puts lives in 
danger unnecessarily and sends a message to the public that the USPS does not care about the 
safety of the American people driving these routes nor their families.  
We have a responsibility to this country to deliver the mail and to do it with the best and safest 
means possible. This test is not living up to that promise. It also is not contractually sound to the 
Motor Vehicle craft to send a loaded tractor with no driver across country, this vehicle is not only a 
disgrace and embarrassment to the MVS craft, but undermines the very contract between Postal 
management and its TTO personnel. I urge you to rethink and scrap this nonsense thinking. The 
future is coming but allow to progress in a safe and normal manner. Thank you! 

 


